# Pulaski Music Booster Meeting April 16, 2012 Meeting called to order by PHSMBP Ann Kaufman

Vice President Barb Stephanie took minutes for Jean Schreder who was absent.

# Secretary's Report: (March minutes read by Kelly Jessel; Jean Schreder absent)

Corrections were provided.

Motion to approve minutes as read by Gloria Morgan; seconded by Rolean Wernicke

# **Treasurer's Report: (Gloria Morgan – PHSMB Treasurer)**

Account balances were reported. No transactions changed the balances.

Balance in the PMB combined accounts: \$69,588.

### **Directors / Representatives Report:**

### Band (Band Council Vice President – Amy Kawelski)

- Choir and Band councils are planning a Band/Choir Bonding event at April 27<sup>th</sup> at PHS. Parents may be needed to serve dinner to the attending students along with possible donations. Parent team to compete against the kids would be great.
- Parade forms looking for more to be turned in.
- Mr. Busch will be going to PCMS to talk to the kids about continuing in Band. He will be taking current band students with him. The 8<sup>th</sup> grade students will get the parade forms as well.
- They will be voting on the Fall Field Show on Thursday, April 19<sup>th</sup>.

# Jazz Band (Ms. Koch)

- She has been doing more research on the Filing System for the Choir and Band rooms. An
  Appleton based company has offered to come to the school to further estimate the needs.
  Attendees agreed and thought it was a good idea to bring the Appleton Company in to help
  estimate. Ms. Koch still exploring other options.
- Kelly noticed that on the website wish list, it stated that Mr. Bader was willing to build it. We do
  not think this is feasible any longer.
- The new folders are in for Jazz, Choir, and Band. Per Ms. McClure, "Choir loves them! They are fantastic!" For Jazz and Band, they are not exactly what they were expecting. For example, Jazz did not have 'Alto 1, Alto 2, etc" on the folder. They have been sent back.
- State Solo & Ensemble will be held at St. Norbert on Friday for Jazz. Every other event will be held at UWGB on Saturday. 83 events total, which include 62 solos, 12 ensembles, 8 special ensembles, and 1 jazz.
- Message from Mr. Busch: "Thank you to the Booster Club for the well wishes and gift basket".

#### Choir Updates (Ms. McClure)

- Pasta Fundraiser Approximately \$3000 sold; \$1373 went into student accounts.
- Trip to West Side Story on Tuesday, April 24<sup>th</sup> at PAC in Appleton. Be at the school by 6:00am.
- Submitted a request for a field trip to Chicago, IL. This will require School Board approval, since it is out-of-state travel.

### Choir Council Report (Ali Carmichael – Awards Secretary)

- We are in need of medals for Solo & Ensemble both choir and band, even though we recently ordered. This is a good problem to have ©. We usually order with PCMS. However, Mr. K has sufficient quantities at this time. Correction from August meeting medals were found during the cleaning of the supply room during band camp. They are being inventoried at this time.
- Senior Pins we need to order more of these. The pins will have the instrument, which the student can pin on their letter. Medallions will also need to be ordered.
- Barb Stephanie motioned to approve \$2000 expenditure for awards, Gloria Morgan seconded the motion.



# Agenda Items:

# Scholarship Board (Ann Kaufman – PHSMB President)

- Applications for the Pulaski Music Booster Scholarship are in. We are looking for parent involvement from both Choir and Band to review the scholarship applications and determine who to award the scholarship(s) to.
- Need to ask Mr. Manning about the pre-show for awarding the scholarship.

# Lambeau update: (Ann Kaufman – PHSMB President)

- The request has been made for two small booths for Lambeau Field concessions over the one large booth. The number of workers is equal, and the non-lead roles are able to leave shortly after the end of the 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter. Income for two small booths would be slightly higher than one large booth. There is a new management group in charge of concessions this coming year. We are waiting for response.
- If you are interested in becoming a lead for one of the booths, please contact Ann Kaufman. Multiple leads mean that the games can be distributed between volunteer leads.

### **TOR Video:**

- Mr. Busch needs to review the video yet.
- They are working on a freezing issue during the video.

#### **Pulaski Music Booster Positions:**

- Volunteer Lead positions:
  - o Publicity Coordinator no nominations at this time.
  - Concert on the Concourse Elaine Gajewski has accepted the position. THANK YOU Elaine!
- Volunteer / Elected Positions:
  - PMB Secretary two nominations: Kelly Jessel (8 votes) and Jolynne Stewart (3 votes).
     Kelly Jessel elected as Secretary. THANK YOU Kelly!
  - PMB Vice President one nomination: CoVPs (Michelle Baranczyk / Ann Kaseno) received 13 votes. THANK YOU Michelle and Ann!

Motion was made by Ann Kaseno to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Greg Kaseno. Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm
Next meeting is Monday, May 21, 2012 at 7pm in LGI-1.
Respectfully submitted,
Barb Stephanie

